
Week Beginning Monday 20th May 2024                            Diary: Monday 8th April 2024 – Friday 19th July 202

  

Event Date and Time Event                                      Who is it for? Location 

Monday 27th May 2024 – 

Friday 31st May 2024 

Half Term Whole School  

Wednesday 12th June 2024 

–  

KS4 Induction Evening Current Year 9 students & 

Parents/Carers 

New Hall 

Friday 28th June 2024 Year 11 Leavers Prom Current Year 11s Ford Hall 

Lilleshall 

Monday 8th July 2024 – 

Thursday 18th July 2024 

Year 10 Work Experience Current Year 10s  

Saturday 13th July 2024 – 

Wednesday 31st July 

India Expedition India Trip Group  

Friday 19th July 2024 Last Day of Summer Term Whole School  

Dear Families  

 

We are now well into the summer examination season.  Our Year 11 students have 

been very thorough with their preparations, and it is pleasing to see how seriously 

they have approached their revision.  I am sure that their hard work and 

determination will pay off when the results are published in August.  If they do have 

any worries or concerns, they should speak to our pastoral staff.  We wish them the 

very best! 

 

This week is Mental Health Awareness week. The Diversity Club have been learning about how mental 

health impacts different cultures and gender.  It was great to see students and staff wearing green 

stickers around the school. 

 

Our staff continue to offer extra-curricular activities for our students, and it was very pleasing to see how 

many of our students took part in the Duke of Edinburgh Silver expedition this week.  Please continue to 

encourage your children to participate in the activities that our staff offer. 

Enjoy your weekend. 

 

Mr Kelay 

Acting Principal 

 



   

 

Year 7 

Well done Year 7s – another busy week! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

“Family Forum” All Year Groups 

 

Through this forum we will be offering information and support to 

families through fortnightly workshops.  

 

These sessions need to be prebooked using the booking form. (link attached)  

10th June 2024:   Child Exploitation. Debra Thomas from CPFS and CATE will be delivering on Telford’s 

Exploitation offer (Child Exploitation) 

24th June 2024:   The Effects of knife crime. A session run by PC Venus. 

11nd July 2024:   The Importance of good attendance. A session run by Hugh Chandler. 

 

Sessions will be held in the main hall at 5.15pm – 6.00pm. 

If you feel that these would be of benefit to you, please book through the link below. 

https://forms.office.com/e/S2BSmf5Af4 

 

We look forward to seeing you there.             

 



   

Year 7s getting creative in DT 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                                    

  

Our multi skilled Year 7s 

weeding in the school garden! 

 

 

      

      

      

      

      

      



  

Year 7 

Mrs Edge and Mrs Walker have been asking year 7 what they 

get up to outside school hours. Isaac (left) has been awarded 

medals for running. Well done Isaac! 

Some very proud years 7’s Art. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

            

 

 

 

 

 

Achievement Centre Celebrations! 

Mo Bird was selected as our hot choc champion this week for showing 

great resilience and determination. Keep it up Mo!     (Right) 

 

 

Year 8 

Chelsea Evans has been producing 

some EXCELLENT work with us in the 

achievement centre! Keep doing 

your best Chelsea! Well Done 

    (Left) 

 

 

 

Year 9 – Hot Chocolate Friday 

Award 

Lexi Jackson was very happy to 

receive a Hot Chocolate Friday 

award for being a ‘super student’ 

this week. Well done Lexi (right) 

 

 



  

Year 7 

Pitta Pizza – Follow Year 7’s example and get creative with your toppings for these delicious pizza’s 

made with pitta bases. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Year 7 bookmarks and 

Clock making. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



  Year 9 Positive notes (and lots of them!) 

Well done year 9s on a great week. Lots of you had earned positive notes for working very hard in lessons! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Mrs Haywood is very proud of Summer Reilly (left).  

 



   

Year 7 Young Scientists at work. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

A Year 7 First! 

A massive congratulations to year 7 student Will Lindsay who is 

our first recipient of a dream team shirt. He has worked 

towards his bronze and silver PE badges, has been nominated 

for the dream team and has worked to receive his shirt. (Right) 

 

KS3 Achievement Centre Hot Chocolate Friday 

 

Morgan Shuttlewood, Tusker 

Hanlon and Lexi Jackson 

were rewarded with a Hot 

Choc Friday! These students 

have shown great resilience 

and progress this week! We 

are so proud of their 

achievements! Well Done 

Guys!  

 

       



  

Sporting News and Fixtures 

 

 

 

 

A look back at some of the action from this previous week. A massive congratulations to both our 

U15’s Boys and U14’s Girls Football Teams, who have both won their district cup finals which were 

held at The New Bucks Head. Thank you to everyone who showed up to support the students! 

On Monday 13th May our U14 Girls Football Team took on Ercall Wood in the final of the district cup. 

The girls showed incredible dedication, effort, and teamwork to beat a strong Ercall wood side. Well 

done to all of the girls who secured a 6-2 victory and a special shout out to goal scorers Holly, Skye 

and Ava. 

 

 

 

 

 

On Tuesday 14th May our U15 Boys Football Team took on TPS in the final of the district cup. The lads 

showed a great level of determination and collaboration to beat a good TPS side 7-0 to lift the 

trophy. Well done to all the boys involved it was a great team effort. A special shout out to goal 

scorers Josh, Dan, George, Jackson and Elliot. 

Our Year 9 students were given the chance to represent the school in an athletics tournament on 

Wednesday 15th. Thank you to all the students that came along to the event, it was a very 

successful evening with lots of podium positions being achieved. 

 

 

 

 

 

Next week’s athletics event is for year 8 students, and it will be held at Oakengates Leisure Centre. If 

you have an intertest in being part of this then please come and see any of the PE staff at school. 

We also have an athletics club which has been running all term on Tuesday’s afterschool. This is a 

great opportunity to come and improve your athletics skills or even try out new events! 

Our Year 10 girls have a Rounders tournament which will be hosted at Charlton school on 16th May. 

Good luck to all involved! In addition to this we have our Rounders and Cricket clubs which both run 

on a Thursday after school. The turnout for these clubs has been very good this term we would love 

to see even more of you there. 

 



  

Year 11s 

May Half-term Revision School 

There are 2 sessions running over May half-term for GCSE PE and Chemistry. Subject leads will contact 

families for those targeted, inviting them in. Any questions, please contact Mr Darlington for GCSE PE 

or Mrs Hughes for Chemistry. Students must arrive via the Sports Block entrance for PE and Main 

Reception for Chemistry, arriving 10 minutes before the start to ensure they can be escorted to the 

room and start on time. Thanks for your support. 

 

 

 



  Important information regarding Neurodivergent Support.  

The ND Workstream have collated support that is available across Shropshire, Telford and Wrekin on 

the Healthier Together website – most of the Services are available to support CYP on a needs-led not 

diagnosis-led basis: stw-healthiertogether.nhs.uk/parentscarers/neurodiversity/support-

neurodivergent-children-and-their-families/support-neurodivergent-children-and-young-people-5-18-

years  

Current information on the Shropshire Local Offer information can be found here: The SEND local offer 

| Shropshire Council  

       

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

https://eu-west-1.protection.sophos.com/?d=stw-healthiertogether.nhs.uk&u=aHR0cHM6Ly9zdHctaGVhbHRoaWVydG9nZXRoZXIubmhzLnVrL3BhcmVudHNjYXJlcnMvbmV1cm9kaXZlcnNpdHkvc3VwcG9ydC1uZXVyb2RpdmVyZ2VudC1jaGlsZHJlbi1hbmQtdGhlaXItZmFtaWxpZXMvc3VwcG9ydC1uZXVyb2RpdmVyZ2VudC1jaGlsZHJlbi1hbmQteW91bmctcGVvcGxlLTUtMTgteWVhcnM=&i=NjNiY2YwZDUxNjM5NjYxNDM1MjM2ZDRi&t=bkQ0bHU5cll6MnpiQmc4WkdXWElZcUI0bWFhYlI2SE9ScDRWWTVPWWdnST0=&h=9c160c853d5d48d3907103e45711e362&s=AVNPUEhUT0NFTkNSWVBUSVYCGlJ2vmfCMZrqRr2AmMzZFkCu8WuxVc5DIioe-S-YktCW228BY8srx3naOKEttjQ
https://eu-west-1.protection.sophos.com/?d=stw-healthiertogether.nhs.uk&u=aHR0cHM6Ly9zdHctaGVhbHRoaWVydG9nZXRoZXIubmhzLnVrL3BhcmVudHNjYXJlcnMvbmV1cm9kaXZlcnNpdHkvc3VwcG9ydC1uZXVyb2RpdmVyZ2VudC1jaGlsZHJlbi1hbmQtdGhlaXItZmFtaWxpZXMvc3VwcG9ydC1uZXVyb2RpdmVyZ2VudC1jaGlsZHJlbi1hbmQteW91bmctcGVvcGxlLTUtMTgteWVhcnM=&i=NjNiY2YwZDUxNjM5NjYxNDM1MjM2ZDRi&t=bkQ0bHU5cll6MnpiQmc4WkdXWElZcUI0bWFhYlI2SE9ScDRWWTVPWWdnST0=&h=9c160c853d5d48d3907103e45711e362&s=AVNPUEhUT0NFTkNSWVBUSVYCGlJ2vmfCMZrqRr2AmMzZFkCu8WuxVc5DIioe-S-YktCW228BY8srx3naOKEttjQ
https://eu-west-1.protection.sophos.com/?d=stw-healthiertogether.nhs.uk&u=aHR0cHM6Ly9zdHctaGVhbHRoaWVydG9nZXRoZXIubmhzLnVrL3BhcmVudHNjYXJlcnMvbmV1cm9kaXZlcnNpdHkvc3VwcG9ydC1uZXVyb2RpdmVyZ2VudC1jaGlsZHJlbi1hbmQtdGhlaXItZmFtaWxpZXMvc3VwcG9ydC1uZXVyb2RpdmVyZ2VudC1jaGlsZHJlbi1hbmQteW91bmctcGVvcGxlLTUtMTgteWVhcnM=&i=NjNiY2YwZDUxNjM5NjYxNDM1MjM2ZDRi&t=bkQ0bHU5cll6MnpiQmc4WkdXWElZcUI0bWFhYlI2SE9ScDRWWTVPWWdnST0=&h=9c160c853d5d48d3907103e45711e362&s=AVNPUEhUT0NFTkNSWVBUSVYCGlJ2vmfCMZrqRr2AmMzZFkCu8WuxVc5DIioe-S-YktCW228BY8srx3naOKEttjQ
https://eu-west-1.protection.sophos.com/?d=shropshire.gov.uk&u=aHR0cHM6Ly93d3cuc2hyb3BzaGlyZS5nb3YudWsvdGhlLXNlbmQtbG9jYWwtb2ZmZXIv&i=NjNiY2YwZDUxNjM5NjYxNDM1MjM2ZDRi&t=THZuUjV3N2xuaXZaNml1TUNtNXdyalBzZllPT3JCVlFmdHZsbkhsZGtVZz0=&h=9c160c853d5d48d3907103e45711e362&s=AVNPUEhUT0NFTkNSWVBUSVYCGlJ2vmfCMZrqRr2AmMzZFkCu8WuxVc5DIioe-S-YktCW228BY8srx3naOKEttjQ
https://eu-west-1.protection.sophos.com/?d=shropshire.gov.uk&u=aHR0cHM6Ly93d3cuc2hyb3BzaGlyZS5nb3YudWsvdGhlLXNlbmQtbG9jYWwtb2ZmZXIv&i=NjNiY2YwZDUxNjM5NjYxNDM1MjM2ZDRi&t=THZuUjV3N2xuaXZaNml1TUNtNXdyalBzZllPT3JCVlFmdHZsbkhsZGtVZz0=&h=9c160c853d5d48d3907103e45711e362&s=AVNPUEhUT0NFTkNSWVBUSVYCGlJ2vmfCMZrqRr2AmMzZFkCu8WuxVc5DIioe-S-YktCW228BY8srx3naOKEttjQ


     

Wellbeing Message 
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Year 10 Notices 

Year 10 Work Experience – We are fast approaching the work experience weeks for year 10 

students (8th – 18th July) and we still have several students without placements. Mrs Kane, Mrs Bailey 

& Mrs Jones are working with students to try and secure placements, but if you can assist us at all 

we would be really grateful. Whether that is trying to source a placement for your son / daughter 

or being able to offer a place at your place of work for another student, please get in touch. 

Students without placements will have to complete a rigorous hybrid programme including online 

tasks, webinars, workplace visits and writing a full reflection log. Normal year 10 lessons will not be 

an option due to year 10 teachers completing the monitoring visits for students on placement.  

 

 

 

Year 11 Notices 

Good luck with your GCSE Exams everyone!!!! 

Year 9 Notices 

 

Year 8 Notices 

 

Year 7 Notices 

 



   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Extra-Curricular Timetable 
These sessions are open to all students. No need to book. See your subject 

Teacher about which room the session will be held in. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Year 10 and Year 11 Revision Timetable 
  


